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1st June 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carer 
 
I write further to my letter dated 22nd May 2020 regarding the wider re-opening of 
Etone College. 
 
The DfE has now issued guidance on the phased re-opening of secondary schools, 
which in turn means that we will be providing some face to face contact with Year 10 
and Year 12 pupils from Monday 15th June 2020. 

Only Year 10 and 12 have been prioritised by the Government because they are 

preparing for key examinations next year and are most at risk of falling behind due to 

time out of school or college. From 15th June 2020, we will be offering some face to 

face contact with Year 10 and Year 12 pupils. This will not be a return to full 

timetables or pupils back in school full time rather some support to supplement 

pupils’ remote education. In line with implementing protective measures and reducing 

contacts, schools are being asked to limit the attendance of Year 10 and 12 pupils to 

no more than a quarter of the year group at any one time and to keep pupils in small 

groups.  We are working on these plans at the moment and more detailed 

information will follow. 

In order to be able to gauge and manage effectively the number of Year 10 and 12 
pupils returning to school, you will receive a text message which will ask if you intend 
to send your child back to school or not.  Please reply ‘yes’ or ‘no’ to this message by 
Wednesday 3rd June 2020. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mr I Smith 
Headteacher 
 


